VPTC General Meeting Minutes
January 9, 2017 @ 7pm at Northpoint Multipurpose room

President Clive MacRaild called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

A quorum (at least 25% of the membership) was in attendance.

Secretary’s Report – Karalee Drdul
M/S Ed Dewald/Larry Warnke to approve the minutes of November General meeting as posted on the website.









CARRIED
M/S Deena Burns/Donna Lesko to approve the New Player policy revision #3 as posted on the website and approved by the Board of Directors.





CARRIED
M/S Joe Sparrow/Phil Olson to approve Captains’ & Players’ Responsibilities policy as posted on the website and approved by the Board of Directors.




CARRIED
Treasurer’s Report – Kevin Bremness
Number of paid members is currently 320, including 6 social members.  

Fund balances:

General


8696.60 (including 2131.35
 in trust for SA) 

Capital



3403.07

 

ATGA



   697.87


   

Petty Cash


     82.80   

Total Checking          
           12797.54
   

Sunshine Acres Fundraising report – $2700 has been fundraised so far; $570 in cheques has already been passed along. Thank you letter has been received from Sunshine Acres for Christmas contribution. Everyone is encouraged to keep supporting red team events for the spring season.
Vice-President’s Report – Sharon Olson
Recognition

· Special thanks to the 4.0 teams for running the “Under the Lights” fun nights in December.  

· Scorekeeper training was held by Donna and Russ Lesko.  

· Thanks to the 3.5 green and 3.0 blue teams for hosting the Christmas party/dance.  

· Thanks to the 2.5 blue team for hosting the Venture Out invitational.

· Thanks to Sharon Smith and Deena Burns for organizing the playoffs for the HMT, hosted by the 2.0 blue team.

· Thanks to Lorne Smelsky and Ron Christaens for coordinating the court cleaning.

· Thanks to Judy DeWald and her kitchen committee for hosting the Christmas morning brunch.  Approximately 75 people attended.

· Thanks to Ginger Yoder for organizing the used clothing sale at our in-park tournaments.

· Thanks to Ken & Judy Gamble for organizing the Holiday Mixed tournament - Ken will give a report later in the meeting.

· Thanks to 2.0 white for hosting the CM/LW invitational. 

· Thanks to Ron/Barb/Val & Jim for organizing the schedules and running our in park and invitational tournaments.

· Thanks to Jody for coordinating the ATGA 1.5/2.0 clinic on Sunday, January 8 at a cost of $10 per person.

· Thanks to Karalee and Gord Mann for updating and posting pictures on our bulletin boards.

Upcoming events 

· Gord Mann will continue coaches and captains training on the new ball machine on Tuesday, January 10 at 5pm and Friday, January 13 at 3:30 on court 6.
· The 3.5/4.0 competitive mixed group starts again on Saturday January 14 from 3:30-5pm; sign up sheets are at the courts.

· Friday, January 13 will be the next Friday Night BBQ – sign up sheets are at the courts.  The cost is $5, bring your own beverages
· Sunday, January 15 – ATGA 2.5/3.0 clinic from 2-4pm, cost of $10 per person
· Saturday, January 21 – Invitational at Monte Vista – sign up sheets at the east courts
· The STARS will be hosting the SVE (Farnsworth) men’s and women’s doubles playoffs on Saturday/Sunday, January 28 and 29

· Sunday, January 29 - ATGA 3.5/4.0 clinic from 2-4pm, at a cost of $10 per person
· Saturday, February 4 – Invitational at Venture Out

· February 10 to 12 - 1.5 tournament at Mesa Regal

· The 2.5 red team will be hosting the In-Park Valentine’s tournament

· Sunday, February 12 – court cleaning at 9:30

· February 18/19 the 1.5 Team will be hosting the SSV (Farnsworth) mixed doubles playoffs

· Monday, February 20 and Wednesday, February 22 the 3.0 red team will be hosting the men’s and women’s “Under the Lights” events
· Friday, February 24, the 3.0 red team will also be hosting the “CAN-AM, Under the Lights”

· Saturday, February 25 will be the playoffs for the Monte Vista team tournaments

· Saturday, March 4 – in-park spring fling tournament, hosted by the 2.5 white team.  The 2.0 red team will be finalizing their Sunshine Acres fundraising at the tournament.

Fundraiser

Year-end fundraiser is in the works.  We are waiting for a date that the Donny Grubb band would be available.  The event would likely be held at Fat Willy’s. There are a few people who are interested in helping with ticket sales but more volunteers are needed. Contact Sharon if you are willing to help.

President’s Report – Clive MacRaild

Court & grounds improvements – three new windscreens purchased by VP management, court 4 pole repair is still underway, ball machine thanks to Gord Mann, Tom Barton and Ron Christiaens, 

Recognition – thanks to Larry and Patty Warnke for donation of funds for the computer and monitor for league play at the west courts

Executive Committee nominations – we need volunteers for some positions; call Bob Wright if you are interested in serving

Move down requests – still open at the EVSTL level, 3 players from VP have taken advantage of the opportunity

Player movement at end of season – EVSTL Tencap chart is posted on the webpage; policy development is underway

Past President’s Report – Bob Allan

EVSTL update will be available after January 27 meeting

Committee Reports
Holiday Mixed Tournament report – Ken Gamble updated us on the success of this event, a three day mixed tournament over the Christmas holidays.  In the third year of hosting, we had 68 teams in total, 27 VP teams, 41 teams from other resorts, up 10 from last year.  Surplus for this year was about $930 plus we purchased and donated 4 heaters to VPTC (total profit $1355).  Thanks to all coordinators, volunteers, players and fans, winners and medalists.

Our original commitment was for three years; the tournament presently does not have a host for next year.  Ken recommended that we consider hosting again because we owe it to the other EVSTL players since we attend so many other tournaments, we get a lot out of it, and we make some money.

M/S Heather Shute/Ken Gamble that we continue to host the Holiday Mixed tournament.

M/S Ed DeWald/Mac Kufeldt to amend the motion by adding “for three years”.
          CARRIED
Amended motion that we continue to host the Holiday Mixed tournament for three years. CARRIED
Recognition Committee – Bev Latrace (0621) called for nominations for recognition awards in the categories of Builder, annual Inspiration, Special Recognition and 90-plus.  Criteria is noted on the nomination forms which will be posted January 18 on both courts and are also on the website already.  Deadline for submission is February 7.

Club Statistics – Larry Warnke

Larry summarized highlights of the first half of the season (full report is attached). We played 8500 games, won 4500 or 52.9 % , 57.4% sets, 60.2% of matches.  Teams have played 1082 match points, won 627 or 58%, team matches won 44/66 or 66.7%, almost 70% excluding ties.  

Volunteer scorekeepers have included 45 different people, over 179 matches, 2 people with 10 or more times, 16 people have scored 5 or more times.  Top two (from the same household), scoring 12 matches each, were Ed and Judy Dewald.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.

